
CORONA-Fachsemester

The summer semester 2020, the winter semester 2020/21 and the summer semester 
2021 do not count as regular „Fachsemester“ with respect to the regular dates and 
deadlines set out in the examination and study regulations (PStO). The counting of 
the „Fachsemester“ will continue in the summer semester 2020, the winter semester
2020/21, the summer semester 2021 and beyond. However, for all students who were
enrolled in the summer semester 2020, the winter semester 2020/21 and/or the 
summer semester 2021 and who were not on leave of absence, the semesters 
counted under examination law („Prüfungsfachsemester“ or „PFS“) are one, two or 
three semesters respectively less than the number of semesters stated in the 
certificate of enrolment. For students who have reached their maximum examination
period in the summer semester 2020, the winter semester 2020/21 or the summer 
semester 2021 the legal consequence of the first-time or final failure will therefore 
only occur one, two or three semesters later. The regulation does not apply to the 
state examinations and the relevant deadlines.
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